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Earlier today, I was honored to join Metro Board Chair Diane DuBois and Metro Board Directors Eric Garcetti, Zev Yaroslavsky, Ara Najarian and Pam O’Connor in an event marking the execution of a $1.25 billion Full Funding Grant Agreement and an $856 million TIFIA loan for the first phase of the Purple Line Extension transit project. The event, held in the Dirksen Senate Office Building on Capitol Hill, featured remarks by U.S. Secretary of Transportation Anthony Foxx, U.S. Senators Barbara Boxer and Diane Feinstein, members of the Los Angeles County Congressional Delegation and several of our Board members. Metro arranged for a tape delayed television satellite feed of the press conference from Washington D.C. to the Los Angeles television market. The satellite feed was recorded by KCBS/KCAL, KNBC, KTLA, KABC and KTTV. Television and press coverage of this welcome announcement from the Federal Government is expected to continue throughout the day. I want to personally thank our Board of Directors for their leadership which led to the grant and loan announcement made today by the Federal Government for the Purple Line Extension. I also want to express my sincere appreciation to Senators Boxer and Feinstein, Secretary Foxx and members of our Los Angeles County Congressional Delegation for their strong support for this project. Finally, I want to acknowledge and highlight the hard and diligent work of our Metro staff and our many friends in the labor, environmental and business communities whose support for this project was essential in taking the Purple Line Extension project from the drawing board to its construction phase.
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